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CRUISE TO SERVICE     
                 

                         

DIGNITY, HARMONY, HUMANITY 

Issue  3 

September 2015 
DISTRICT 22-D BULLETIN 

Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leo’s, 

 

Fellow Lions this month’s  message is going to be short and sweet.  

 

The district held the Pres/Sec/Treas/Membership meeting at MMC. What a 

great time we had and fellowship was outstanding. Everyone had a chance 

to meet the new cabinet. I don’t want to forget to thank everyone for their  

attendance. 

 

 I am in the process of packing for the USA/Canada Forum in Grand Rapids, 

Michigan. Forum registration, GPS map and MD22 breakfast have been 

checked off the list. Hope to see you there. 

 

In September most of the clubs start their meetings again so we will begin 

the ride for this year.  I love the visitations to the clubs.  It gives me the     

opportunity to see  all my friends because you are like family.  

 

Wherever I go, I always talk up Leo’s because I believe in the program.  On 

September 27th the Leo Chairperson (PCC Keith Hinkle) has organized the 

Fourth Leo’s Leadership Training. Take note ; “ Bash to the Beach” will be 

held  at Camp Barnes this year.   I am a member of that committee so I 

would like to please ask each club to support this with a donation to help 

with costs. These young people are your future Lion’s members. 

 

As the  last  statement of every district bulletin I plan on reporting  our   

membership. The current number for the district is 1,238 members. It is up 

to us to turn this decline around. We all need to make it our personal obliga-

tion to increase membership. The district needs your help! 

Thanks for letting me serve this great organization. 

 

Yours in Lionism, 

 

District Governor 

James R. Coverdale 

22 D 



 

 

                            The Power of Service to Others 

 

 

Visitations with the District Governor have begun. Please be aware of 

when the District Governor will be visiting your club. This is the opportunity to hear our 

District Governor and to ask questions regarding your club and the district. 
 

 As I travel with DG Jim I have been asked to address   membership.  Hopefully this 

topic is a priority for all clubs.  I am asking all  membership chairpersons to develop a 

written plan to show a positive effort to work and strengthen the club membership. 

Our membership is the heart of our organization.  To continue our ability to serve the 

communities we must grow our membership. No one knows your club better than you.  

Reach out and make a real effort to ask those you know that would make a good 

Lion.  Together we can make District 22D stronger than ever. 
 

Believe In the Power of Service 
 

FVDG Glenn 

Moving Forward to Score                                                

Hello Lions, Lioness and Leo's: 

   

Our last district meeting was the PSTM; we had a very nice turnout. The meeting 

was a great success. We are always proud to have district meetings, so we re-

main informed about what our committees and our district are doing.  

 

 

Now your cabinet will begin visitations to all the clubs in the district. We hope to 

have a great turnout at each club. DG Jim has asked 1st VDG Glenn and myself to 

present. Leadership will be my subject to present on; it will be a short presenta-

tion.  You can also find more information on leadership on the LCI website under 

the resource center. 

 

 

 

Hope to see all of you at your club meetings! 
 

Bless all of you in the name of Lionism,  

 
 

2ndVDG Charles Taylor 
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From Our Vice District Governors  
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DISTRICT EVENTS 2015-2016 

 

22–D Cabinet Meetings 

  Feb. 2, 2016   (3rd)     MMC  6:30 pm 

Oct. 21, 2015   (2nd) MMC   6:30 pm April 10, 2016 (4th)    MMC   1:00 pm 

 

MD – 22 Socials 

 District W - Eisenhower Ctr. Gettysburg, PA          10/3/15 

 District A – Aberdeen, MD    11/7/15 

 District D – Sands Hotel, Rehoboth Beach    12/5/15 

 District B -   Mile Stone, Easton                               3/12/16 

 District C -   Comfort Inn Ctr. Bowie, MD                 4/16/16 

 

USA/Canada Forum 9/17-19/15 Grand Rapids, Michigan 

LEO Bash at Beach 9/27/15 Camp Barnes 

DLF Board Meeting 9/30/15 Fraizers Restaurant 

22-W Social 10/3/15 Eisenhower Ctr. 

LVRF Visions Days 10/??/15 

LVRF Aim for Sight 10/17/15 Pintail Point, MD 

Second Cabinet Meeting 10/21/15 MMC, Dover 

Lions Eye Bank- Sight Night 10/29/15                MMC, Dover 

22-A Social  11/7/15 Aberdeen, MD 

DLF Auction 11/7/15 Agriculture  Museum - Dover 

DLF Board Meeting 11/18/15 Fraizers  Restaurant 

Visually Impaired Party Region 3 12/01/15 

Visually Impaired Party Region2 12/3/15 

Governor’s Ball  12/5/15 Sands Hotel, Rehoboth 

Visually Impaired Party Region 1 12/12/15 

 

2016 

Melvin Jones Breakfast 1/16/16 MMC, Dover 

DLF Board Meeting 1/27/16 Fraizers Restaurant 

Third Cabinet Meeting 2/2/16 MMC, Dover 

Polar Bear Plunge 2/7/16 Rehoboth Beach 

LVRF Dinner TBA 

MD 22 Regional Leadership Institute 2/18-20/2016 Wor-Wic Tech. MD 

DLF Breakfast 2/27/16  

LVRF Vision Days March 2016 

22-B Social 3/12/16  Mile Stone, Easton, MD 

Mid-Winter Social 3/19/16 Felton Fire Hall 

Bowling Tournament 3/20/16 Milford Bowling Lanes 

Leader Dog – North 3/21/16 

Leader Dog – South 3/22/16 

DLF Board Meeting 3/30/16 Fraizers Restaurant 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

   

 

 

        Lion Kathy Plumley ~ Sponsor Lion Karl Gude ~ Lord Baltimore Club 

     Lion Regina Coverdale ~  Sponsor Brenda Coverdale ~  Milton Club  

     Lion Nicholas Gklotsos ~ Sponsor Lion Rosemarie Milne ~ Dover Club   

     Lion Dan Bungy ~ Sponsor Lion Carolyn Travers ~ New Castle Hundred Club 

     Lion Gale DeAscanis  ~ Sponsor Lion Carolyn Travers  ~ New Castle Hundred Club 

     Lion Paula McHugh ~ Sponsor Lion Steve Campbell ~ New Castle Hundred Club 
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WELCOME 

DISTRICT EVENTS 2015-2016 (continued) 
 

 

Delaware State Lions Day TBA 

Fourth Cabinet Meeting 4/10/16 MMC, Dover 

22-C Social 4/16/16 Comfort Inn, Bowie, MD 

DLF Walk  4/24/16 Grove Park, Rehoboth 

MD22 Convention  5/16-19/16            Hagerstown 

DLF Board Meeting  5/25/16 Fraizers Restaurant 

Memorial Day Parade 5/30/16 Washington, DC 

Special Olympics Games 6/10-11/16 Newark, DE 

Blue/Gold Football Game 6/18/16 Newark, DE 

LCI Convention – Fukuoka Japan 6/ 24-28/16 



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of Kate Roshon  
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On Wednesday August 26, about 

200 Lions from around the state 

attended the PSTM dinner at MM 

in Dover. After  a delicious dinner, 

the Cabinet members were introduced and some 

reports were given.  

Among other things, we learned that DG Jim 

would like us to have ‘a fun activity’ planned for 

his official visit, after the mandatory meeting is 

completed.  

Let’s see how creative we can be! 

IPDG Cheryl was presented with a 

plaque from Special Olympics (Lion 

Barbara Spence)  for last year’s     

Donation. 

Lions Joan Bestpitch and Walt 

Ramstedt received  certificates, 

from PDG Richard Merriwether, 

upon completion of the LOVRNET 

course. 
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DG  Visitation Schedule (Revised) 
 

 

September 14              6:45  Camden-Wyoming Lions Club   2nd Monday 

September 21  6:30  Greenwood Lions Club    3rd Monday 

September 28  6:30  Middletown Lions Club    4th  Monday    

 

October 1  6:30  Wilmington Manor Lions Club  1st Thursday 

October 5  6:30  Talleyville-Naamans Lions Club  1st Monday 

October 7  6:30  Lord Baltimore Lions Club  1st Wednesday 

     Lord Baltimore Lioness Club 

October 13  6:45  Millsboro Lions Club   2nd Tuesday 

October 14  6:30  Claymont Lions Club   2nd Wednesday 

October 15  7:00  Bridgeville Lions Club   3rd Thursday 

     Bridgeville Lioness Club  

October 19  6:30  Seaford Lions Club   2nd Monday 

 Seaford Lioness 

October 20                    6:30 Newark Lions Club   3rd Tuesday 

October 22  6:15  Laurel Lions Club   4th Thursday  

     Laurel Lioness Club 

October 26  6:30  New Castle Hundred Lions Club 4th Monday 

October 28  6:45  Delaware City Lions Club  4th Wednesday 

 

November 2  Noon  Midway Lions Club   1st Monday 

   6:30  Brookside Lions Club    

November 3  6:30  Glasgow Lions Club   1st Tuesday 

November 5  6:30  Wilmington Gateway Lions Club 1st Thursday 

November 9  6:30  Milton Lions Club   2nd Monday 

November 10  6:29  Smyrna Lions Club   2nd Tuesday 

November 11  6:30  Lewes Lions Club   2nd Wednesday 

November 16  6:00 (Peaky’s) Fenwick Island Lions   3rd Monday  

 

December 9  6:30  Rehoboth Beach Lions Club  2nd Wednesday 

December 14  6:29  Green Hills Lions club   2nd Monday 

December 16    6:45  Clayton Lions Club    3rd Wednesday 

December 21  6:30  Dover Lions Club    3rd Monday 

     Dover Lioness Club      

 

January 4  6:30  Pike Creek-Hockessin Lions Club 1st Monday 

January 11  6:30  Harrington Lions Club   2nd Monday 

January 13  6:30  Delmar Lions Club   2nd Wednesday 

January 14  6:30  Milford Lions Club   2nd Thursday 

January 18  6:30  Frederica Spring Creek Lions Club 3rd Monday 

January 20  6:30  Capital City Lions Club   3rd Wednesday 

January 21                    7:00  Dewey Beach Lions Club  3rd  Thursday 

 

  TBA     Delaware State Campus Club  
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     Corrections/Changes to Roster Book 

                        (Corrections are in color) 
 

Page 23 Finance Committee  Ted Reiver  Zipcode                 19803 

Page 27     Lions Eye Bank of Delaware Valley 

         CHAIR  PDG JIM MINNICH    H (302) 654-7326 

          Wilmington Gateway Club 

            228 Sandra Road 

Page 28  Lions Vision Research Foundation                       C (302) 750-3009 

Page 30 Special Olympics PCT Ann Reiver            H (302) 762-6970  

                      C (302) 750-5181 

     PID Ted Reiver             H (302) 750-6970 

          C (302) 750-5181 

Page 34  DLF Appointees      PCT Ann Reiver                        H (302) 762-6970 

               C (302) 750-5181 

Page 36 Web sites  (add) Lions Youth Foundation     www.MD22LYF.org 

    Donations: Lions Youth Foundation 

      PO Box 7450 

      Baltimore, MD 21227 

Page 38 Milton hospital Equipment person  Mike Wajda 
 

Page 51 Green Hills Club    Meeting time is 12 noon at Hunters Den Restaurant. 

                                         Secretary Charles Jarman’s new e-mail  – cbjarman07@gmail.com  

Page 53             Lewes Lions Club meets at 6:30 pm 

                 Secretary is -  Lion Beth Hicks 

       16820 Lancaster Rd., 

        Lewes DE 19958 

        H – 443-907-3157 

        Lionbeth.hicks@comcast.net 

Page 67 Sussex Academy Leos 

           Advisor Alyson Bates 302-856-3636 

                    Alyson.bates@saas.k12.de.us 

           President: McKinsey Vepp 302-864-8204 

 Vice Pres: William Calloway  302-855-9185 

     2nd Vice Pres: Julia Martiner 951-326-0171 Events Coordinator 

 Secretary: Kelly Lindsey  302-715-5070 

 Treasurer: Nick Jackson 302-253-8230 

mailto:cbjarman07@gmail.com
mailto:Lionbeth.hicks@comcast.net
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TO ALL CLUBS…. 
 

RECOGNIZE A MEMBER OF YOUR CLUB 

WITH A MELVIN JONES FELLOW 
Our Melvin Jones Breakfast will be held on January 16, 2016. 

Start making plans to honor one of your members with a 

Melvin Jones Fellow at this time.  Make your $1,000  

donation to LCIF (Lions Clubs International Foundation) 

now to make sure your recognition plaque is here on time. 

IPDG Cheryl Jones 

MJF Breakfast Chairperson 

 

Leader Dog Kennel UpDate for September  

 

As mentioned last month, the interior of the building is looking more complete. The epoxy 

floors are getting buffed and the inlaid paw prints throughout the building are really starting 

to pop. The suites in both the male and female sections of the breeding area are up along with 

counters, bathing stations and specialized waste disposal units (which resemble toilets). The 

gates connecting the indoor puppy pens have been installed and the separation of day to night 

areas are more apparent. 
 

The outside of the building is almost complete. 

The only remaining elements are fencing around 

the outdoor puppy pens and a small brick patio 

area. The basement of the kennel is buzzing as the 

team members who were temporarily relocated 

there have begun planning the move into the new 

space. 
 

A total of $13.4 million dollars has been raised 

toward the total campaign goal of $14.5 million! 

We continue to engage Lions Clubs, foundations, 

corporations and individuals nationwide along with Leader Dog friends and    

family to raise the final amount needed to reach goal.  
 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Black+Lab+leader+dog+puppies&view=detailv2&&id=392AF56944A44C60589D3A08337261CEFE2D6576&selectedIndex=31&ccid=Hhv68SiG&simid=608018763910677131&thid=JN.gN0NabElW1M%2bgusJ0hK7Pw
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Glasgow Lions 
 

So far this Lion’s year we have collected 106 pairs of eye glasses and 9 hearing aids 

Our Lion Garden ladies, Lions Joyce Manwiller, Nancy Duncan and Lucille Short have spent several morn-

ings this summer at our adopted flower beds at the Marshall School. They have pulled weeds, planted 

plants, advised a teacher setting up a new bed and have assumed the responsibility of a couple additional 

beds in the plot. 

 

On September 20th, we will work Newark 

Community Day.  

On October 17th we will be having a Pancake 

Breakfast at Applebees. 

 
 

 

Club Happenings 

Millsboro Lions  

 

The fritter shack  will open at PNC Bank on September 18 . (Schedule on page  17 ) 

 Vision Days are October 3 and October 17. From 10 to 2 at the Giant Super Market on Long Neck.  

Clayton Lions  
 

For Children’s Dignity Week, August 30 to September 5, our club made teddy bears 

and gave them to the Clayton Fire Company to present to children in special circum-

stances.  We have made about 30 bears and plan on making more!! (pictures below) 

We will also do the 29th Annual Delaware Coastal Cleanup on September 19 from 9 

a.m. to noon, at Woodland Beach. 
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Harrington Lions 

 

Thanks to all who drove and/or rode on the shuttle or golf cart during 

the blistering hot weather for the Delaware Sate Fair.  

The Lions Club Car Show was held on Aug 22 at the Moose 

Lodge. We had 40 cars regis-

tered and a great time was had 

by all.  

Bring in School supplies for kids less fortunate for grades kindergarten to 

3rd grade, to the next regular meeting. These supplies will be taken to the 

local school for distribution . 

Claymont Lions 

 

Fall White Cane Days will be September 24 thru the 27th at  5 locations  over the 4 days. 

Can Tabs will be donated to the Ronald McDonald House. Please bring to a dinner or board meeting and give 

to Lions Gail or Kirt Krebs.  

With the start of school, President Elaine Hallsted has requested we bring school supplies to the first din-

ner meeting in September for the Claymont Community Center. You can still bring your food items if you 

like or you can bring both.  

Fenwick Island Lions 

 

In 2015, We gave 6 scholarships totaling $9,000 – thanks to our members generosity. 

2015 Scholarship Recipients: 

Alexandra Long - received the John Furlow Scholarship $4,000 

(plans to be a teacher). 

Sarah Buchler - received the Noble Simpson Scholarship $$1,000  

(English major). 

Alison Jennings - received the Skip Higgins Scholarship $1,000 

(environm’tal science major). 

Sean Whelen - received the Cly Rankin Scholarship $1,000 

(soccer and computer). 

Amber Watson - received $1,000 Scholarship (will attend Wesley ). 

Margaret Allison - received $1,000 Scholarship (speech and audiology). 

             

        We are working hard on  last minute things 

        for the Leo Bash set for September 27th    

        at  Camp Barnes.   

            

2015 SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS 



 

 

CRUISE TO SERVICE  Page 11  

Club Happenings 

Capitol City Lions 
 

 We had a White Cane fundraiser on 8 & 9 August  and received  $401 in donations. We also sold 77 car 

raffle tickets for total of $132. 

We had a table at Spence’s on August 15 and netted $99. 

Held White Cane Day at Safeway on Sept 12 & 13th but final tally is not available yet. 

We will hold another White Cane on  October 10 &11 at the Camden Redner’s. 

This month we collected 20 pounds 14.75 ounces of food for the pantry. We 

collected 174 pairs of used eyeglasses for recycling and 23 pairs of sunglasses 

during August.  We only had one request for eye exam/glasses for $150.00 

during the month. 

Sara Heritage, a representative from Vision Quest, is presented  with a       

Certificate of Appreciation for their dedication in providing used eyeglasses 

for recycling. During the last lion’s year, they provided 501 eyeglasses and 

41 sunglasses to the Capitol City Lions 

Lord Baltimore Lions 

 

 Total  car raffle tickets sold just during July and August was 3501. With $457 in donations to the club.  

 Our Chicken Dinner profit came to over $2400 . 

 We will have a table to sell car raffle tickets at the Millville Great Pumpkin Festival on Oct. 3rd from 10 

am to 2 pm.  

Buddy Walk will be taking place in Rehoboth on Oct. 10th. Lions are asked 

to participate. This walk is to raise awareness about disabilities.   

  We have been cooking at 

Camp Barnes for the Special 

Olympics Athletes  and have 

built 

two 

more 

Ramps . 
 

 

Laurel Lioness 

 

 On Oct 1st we will have a Chinese Auction & Dinner @ Abbot’s on Broad Creek (formerly  the Georgia 

House) in Laurel.   $18 per person.  Call 302-875-2128 for tickets or more information. 

 

Special Olympics Camp Barnes Aug. 17th  
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Club Happenings 

Laurel Lions 

 

Journey For Sight  walk is set up for Nov 1 at Trap Pond, registration at  12:30 pm, Walk to begin at 1:00 

pm.   

Train Show is scheduled for Oct 31 at the Fire Hall. We will make oyster sandwiches and the Humanaires 

will entertain again this year. $5/ticket, children $3, under 3 free.  

Rehoboth Lions 
 

As Lions we have kept busy selling car raffle tickets, sponsoring a fund raiser at Chipotle, conducting   

vision screening at West Side New Beginnings, and delivering those thousands of telephone directories 

around Rehoboth Beach.  

This Fall we will be selling one pound bags of pecans and mixed nuts. We will also sell soft drinks and     

cotton candy at Coast Day in Lewes on Sunday, October 4th. The table will be manned from 9:00 a.m. to 

4:00 p.m.  

The Club will be doing vision screening at the Cape Henlopen Senior Center on October 22.   

Lewes Lions 
 

SUSSEX ACADEMY of Arts & Sciences received $200 from the Lewes Lion’s for their trip to the World 

Competition in Michigan for the Odyssey of the Mind competition. 

LEWES LIONS CHICKEN BBQ was a success, with many Lions working and the public buying dinners. 

We made about $700. 

SPECIAL THANKS to Lion George and Lion Chris for their donations of time and effort to restore the 

Beach Stand after the flood. 

Frederica Spring Creek Lions 
 

We held a White Cane Day at Royal Farms in Felton and collected $400. Thank 

you to all who worked the event and to those who donated. 

On September 3rd (hottest day of the summer) 6 of our members did our    

second Road Clean up for Adopt-A-Highway. We collected 3 bags of trash. (Had 

the vests on while working, but it was too hot to leave them on for picture.)       

L to R: Lions Sheila, Sue G., Nan, Pat, Dan, & Bonnie (taking picture) participated. 

We are preparing for our Annual CHINESE AUCTION on October 19th (ad pg 

17) and our BINGO on November 6th (ad pg 17).  

COME JOIN US FOR A FUN TIME! 
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Club Happenings 

Midway Lions 
 

Our members are selling Raffle Tickets for our Wheel Barrow of Cheer fundraiser. This is one of our  

main fundraisers. Money collected will be used for our Holiday Bowling Party for Sussex Consortium 

schoolchildren. Our  Raffle Ticket committee is busy soliciting prizes and donations from our local commu-

nity to provide prizes for our drawings.          Other fundraisers are in the works. 

Some of our members will be attending Fenwick Islands  dinner meeting on Sept. 21st with  special 

speaker Lion Jim Hindman, founder of Jiffy Lube. 

This summer we have built many handicapped ramps for families in need, in cooperation with neighboring 

Lions Clubs. 

Milton Lions 
 

 We sold Lemonade and Funnel Cakes at Bargains on the Broadkill on August 22nd, and ran the train also.  

We cleared  $922.00  on Funnel Cakes and Lemonade sold on 4th of July. 

Received  a “Thank You”  from Eagles Fest and cleared  $1180.10 on Funnel Cakes and Lemonade. 

 On National Night Out  WE mixed and made Funnel Cakes from 2 cases of Funnel Cake Mix and 

Lemonade from a  ½ case of Lemons and gave them away FREE!  

Apple Scrapple is OCT. 9th  & 10th in Bridgeville;  We will be making and selling Funnel Cakes and Lemonade . 

Milford Lions 

 

The scope of the Geneva School project was to help ready the classrooms for the upcoming school year by 

painting the classrooms, replacing stained or damaged ceiling tiles, replacing curtains and curtain rods, re-

placing broken walkway boards, and finishing the walkway to the front of the main building. With the help of 

some teachers, parents, and students from the school we painted 9 classrooms. The walkway work will be 

completed September 19th by the Harrington Lions. The folks from the Academy appreciated the Lions 

monetary contribution and physical labor. 
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Wilmington Manor Lions  

 

At Banner night in Dover, Lion Barbara Spence was awarded an International Presidents Award and PP Tom 

Stout and President Helen Friend received a club award for Diabetes . 

 King Lion Helen was honored to participate in the Traveling Vietnam Veterans Memorial visit to Dover   

Memorial Park.  

Lions Barbara and Helen traveled  to Leader Dog Campus to see and learn about  the improvements in        

progress.  

Bridgeville Lions 
 

October 9 & 10, 2015...Bridgeville Lions Club will be selling our excellent crab cake sandwiches at this years 

Apple-Scrapple Festival in Bridgeville. Look for the " Lions" sign. Proceeds help fund Lions and community 

projects. 

We will have a fund raiser dinner at the Union United Methodist Church fellowship hall on Oct. 21, 2015 

from 5:30pm - 7:30pm. Dinner will be meat loaf with all the fixins' prepared by Lions club members.        

Tickets: Adults $ 10.00 & Kids 6 - 12 yrs $ 5.00. Join us for an excellent dinner and fellowship.  

 

Lord Baltimore Lioness 
 

At our  recent Lioness Bake Sale  we had a Profit of $434! 

The Lioness Tea Party Luncheon will be held:    Date: November 10th     Location: The Cripple Creek Country 

Club  Tickets are $25    Details to follow shortly. 

Warrior Beach Week  at the Bethany Beach area recently hosted 25 Veterans  and their families  (aka  

VIF’s … Very Important Families) plus 5 alumni families for its third year.  The purpose is simply to sup-

port our Veterans, who are recovering from injuries sustained while serving our country, and their fami-

lies.  Please visit www.operationseastheday.org to learn more.  LB Lioness Club members participated in 

two events:  BREAKFAST ON THE BEACH  and the FAREWELL GOODIE BAGS. 

Brookside Lions  

 

Brookside Lions participated in a health fair, doing eye screenings on students and adults, we have another 

eye screening at a day care on September 18th. 

We will be selling food at two events, Brookside Community Car Show on September 12th at our club house 

and at a health fair at the Brookside Community Building on September 26th. 

We have started parking cars at the U of D football games. 

Don't forget to get your tickets for our Beef and Beer to support Leader Dog on November 14, 2015, $30 

a person and the menu will be Slow roasted beef, homemade meatballs, baked pasta, salad, green beans, 

draft beer, wine and fountain sodas.  Attendance can count as a visitation.  Call King Lion Dave for tickets, 

302-738-4452. 

Club Happenings 

http://www.operationseastheday.org/


 

 

Pike Creek Hockessin Lions 
 

While not meeting, we have continued to serve over the Summer: Meals on Wheels, hospital equipment 

loans, bingo at Manor Care, eye screenings, car raffle and Boscov’s sales. 
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Dover Lions 
 

We held the drawing for our Crab Feast at our August 

17th meeting. The winner was Jeff Townsend of Dover. 

Thank you to all who purchased tickets. 

 Our newest member, Lion Nicholas Gklotsos was         

inducted that night also. His sponsor  is Lion Rosemarie 

Milne. Welcome Nicholas! 

Preparations are underway for our annual CHICKEN FRY 

in November.  (Ad on pg. 16) 

On Monday September 7, we cleaned our stretch of road 

for Adopt-A-Highway. Pictured left to right are: Lions Bruce, Nancy, Bill 

and Ralph. We collected 2 bags of trash.  

Club Happenings 

Newcastle  Hundred Lions 

 

We added 3 new members to our club Paula McHugh, Gale DeAscanis and Dan Bungy. 

 Our club said Good-bye to  James “ Buck”  Hinton, who passed away last week.      



 

 

Obituaries 
 

 

    Lion Bob Straub — Pike Creek–Hockessin Lions Club — passed away June 22, 2015 
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    MILLSBORO LIONS CLUB 

               FRITTER SHACK  

featuring those famous oyster fritters, crab cakes, soft shell crab sandwiches,  

hot dogs & sodas 

Fridays and Saturdays 

PNC Bank Parking Lot 

September 18 thru December 12, 2015 

From 10 to Six on Fridays 

From 10 to 2 on Saturdays 

(Or till sold out) 

Benefits Projects of the Millsboro Lions Club 



 

 

Obituaries 
 

 

    Lion Bob Straub — Pike Creek–Hockessin Lions Club — passed away June 22, 2015 
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11th ANNUAL CLAYTON LIONS 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 
ALL YOU CAN EAT – OMELETS, SAUSAGE, COFFEE & OJ 

AT 

EWELL’S ST. PAUL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

401 WEST ST. CLAYTON, DE.  

     DATE: October 17, 2015 

TIME: 7 AM TO 11 AM 

COST: $7.00 ADULTS   

CHILDREN UNDER 10 YEARS - $3.00 



 

 

CRUISE TO SERVICE  Page 19  



 

 

Issue 3 Page 20 

Cruise to Service  



 

 

Page 21 

Cruise to Service  

CRUISE TO SERVICE  



 

 

Attention Lions! 

Ask 1 person to 

join your club      

today! 

 

From the Desk of the Editor/Publisher  

 

Please send your newsletters, pictures, announcements and articles 

for publication in the District News Bulletin by the 15th of each 

month,  before 10AM. Late submissions will be included in the 

next months edition.              

                  Lion Sheila Schieferstein  

                   302-284-9730  

                        besheilann@gmail.com  

Page 22 Issue  3 

We’re on the Web ! 

www.golions22d.org 

  

 
 

 

 

 A— Fewer than 12 Aardvarks are born in captivity in   

 North America each year. 

 B — The Blue Whale is the loudest animal on earth. 

 C—  Despite their powerful tails and fierce bites, 

 Crocodiles cannot stick out their tongues  —      

 the appendages are stuck to the inside of their 

 mouths. 

 D — Remembered best for  a certain Disney film,   

 Dalmatians are the only breed of dog that         

 suffers from gout. 

SCHOOL HAS  STARTED 
PLEASE                             

BE ON THE LOOKOUT 
FOR STUDENTS AND 

BUSES 

 

DID YOU? 


